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Fairhaven Board of Selectmen 
September 12, 2017 Meeting Minutes 

Present: Chairman Robert Espindola, Vice Chairman Daniel Freitas, Clerk Charles Murphy, 
Town Administrator Mark Rees, and Administrative Assistant Anne O’Brien. 

Mr. Espindola called the meeting to order in the Town Hall Banquet Room at 5:03 p.m. The 
meeting was recorded by Cable Access. 

TOWN ADMINISTRATOR REPORT 

Mr. Rees updated the Board on several matters: 
• The minutes of the August 30, 2017 meeting were being tabled to the next meeting to

allow time for review of the draft minutes
• A request to install no parking signs at the end of Highland Ave was withdrawn by the

applicant and therefore was removed from the agenda
• Mr. Rees will attend an EPA water quality meeting on September 14, to discuss strategies

with EPA officials, regarding their updated water discharge regulations
• Massachusetts Historical Commission turned down the Stratford Group’s first request for

historical tax credits on the Oxford School project. The town is working with Stratford
Group to revise the request for the next round of applications

• The Capital Planning Committee reviewed the non-monetary proposals for the Public
Facilities study and will make their recommendation after they interview the firms on
September 18

• Radio communications have been upgraded in the area of West Island, thanks to a Police
Department initiative

• The Cable Access Committee will help compile a list of proposed rules and regulations
for the cable access channel. Once their proposed regulations are compiled, they will
come to the Board of Selectmen with the regulations for consideration

• Harassment training for all town employees and volunteers is scheduled for September 20
and 21

• The proposed harassment policy will come before the Board of Selectmen in the form of
a public hearing to follow the process as outlined by the Town’s updated personnel bylaw

• The FY19 budget calendar and proposed Board of Selectmen meeting calendar will be
ready for the next meeting of the Board of Selectmen, and will include a goal setting
workshop for one Saturday in October
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MINUTES 

Mr. Freitas motioned to approve the open session minutes of the August 7, 2017 meeting.  Mr. 
Murphy seconded.  Vote was unanimous.  (3-0). 

COMMITTEE LIAISON REPORTS 

Mr. Freitas, as a liaison to the Historical Commission, asked Mr. Rees if the facilities plan RFP 
included the Town’s historical structures (the Fire Museum, Old Stone Schoolhouse, etc.) in the 
report. Mr. Rees said they were not included. 

Mr. Murphy said that he had a Commission on Disability meeting scheduled for the next week. 
The Whitfield/Manjiro Friendship Society is accepting donations for their table for the Manjiro 
festival on October 7. 

Mr. Espindola said that the Wellness Committee is planning to meet to discuss an incentive 
program. 

USE OF TOWN HALL – MANJIRO FESTIVAL 

The Board reviewed an application from Gerry Rooney, president of the Whitfield-Manjiro 
Friendship Society, requesting use of the Town Hall for restrooms, and the auditorium as a back-
up to activities on October 7, 2017, in case there is inclement weather. (See Attachment A). 

Mr. Rees said that most of the application was complete and he would follow up with Mr. 
Rooney on its completion, if necessary. Mr. Freitas motioned to approve the request for the use 
of the Town Hall and its auditorium, and the waiver of all fees associated, contingent upon the 
satisfactory completion of the application, to be determined by Mr. Rees.  Mr. Murphy seconded.  
Vote was unanimous. (3-0). 

TURKEY TROT 

The Board received a letter from Richard Racine on behalf of the New Bedford Track Club and 
Union Running, requesting to hold the annual Turkey Trot to raise funds for the Shepherd’s 
Pantry.  Present were Erin Carr, Michelle Tapper Racine and Gerry Payette of the Shepherd’s 
Pantry.  Mr. Payette said he supported the project and thanked the Track Club and Union 
Running for taking over the project, because it raises a lot of funds for the pantry. (See 
Attachment B). 

Mr. Freitas motioned to approve the Turkey Trot.  Mr. Murphy seconded.  Vote was unanimous. 
(3-0). 
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HUMAN RESOURCES DIRECTOR 

Mr. Rees informed the Board that he had completed the interview process for the position of 
Human Resources Director, and he had selected Anne O’Brien for the appointment to the 
position. See Attachment C. 

The Board expressed support for the appointment. Mr. Freitas motioned to approve the Town 
Administrator’s appointment of Anne O'Brien to Human Resources Director.  Mr. Murphy 
seconded.  Vote was unanimous. (3-0). 

EJ’S THIRD PARTY PERMIT REQUEST 

The Board read a request from Cathy Melanson of EJ’s Restaurant, requesting use of the EJ’s 
liquor license (previously relinquished and held in the Selectmen’s Office) for a one-day use on 
September 28, for a business event.  The Police Chief said that the Police Department does not 
object to this request.  See Attachment D. 

Mr. Freitas motioned to approve the use of the license as a third-party permit for the one-day 
event, with the license being returned to the Selectmen’s Office the next day.  Mr. Murphy 
seconded.  Vote was unanimous. (3-0). 

DIABETES PREVENTION PROGRAM 

The Board reviewed a memorandum of understanding for the Diabetes Prevention Program for 
the Wellness Committee.  See Attachment E.  Mr. Freitas motioned to support the program 
authorize the Town Administrator to sign. Mr. Murphy seconded.  Vote was unanimous. (3-0). 

99 RESTAURANT CHANGE OF OFFICER 

At 5:32 p.m., the Chairman opened a scheduled appointment for the change of officers/directors 
for 99 Restaurants, as outlined in Attachment F. After review, Mr. Freitas motioned to approve 
the change of officers to: Brent B. Bickett, Timothy T. Janszen, Charles O. Noyes, Greg Hayes, 
Goodloe M. Partee.  Mr. Murphy seconded.  Vote was unanimous.  (3-0). 

OTHER BUSINESS 

In Other Business: 
• Mr. Freitas noted that there was a wild turkey problem, particularly in the neighborhood

behind the High School, and reminded the public to not feed the wildlife
• Mr. Murphy thanked everyone who attended the annual Our Lady of Angels Feast on

Labor Day weekend
• Mr. Murphy reminded the public that the annual Manjiro festival would be on October 7

At 5:40 p.m. Mr. Freitas motioned to adjourn.  Mr. Murphy seconded.  Vote was unanimous. (3-
0). 
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Respectfully, 

Anne O’Brien 
Administrative Assistant 
Minutes approved 10/02/2017 

Documents appended: 
A. Application – Town Hall Auditorium Use for Manjiro Festival
B. Turkey Trot letter
C. Cover letter and resume for Anne O’Brien
D. EJ’s letter of application for third party permit and Police Chief memo
E. MOU for Diabetes program
F. Application for change of officers – 99 Restaurant



Anne O'Brien Pl 

From: 

Sent: 

Mark Rees WO.t'UV\g {)V'\ I tti eA. �-((vt,\ 
Thursday, August 17, 2017 5:01 PM 

G 
v? 

To: 

Cc: 

Subject: 

Follow Up Flag: 

Flag Status: 

'Gerald Rooney' 1. e. r � I"'-. Dlf'v\J.JJ--
Charles K. Murphy; Robert J, Espindola; Daniel Freitas; Anne O'Brien; Vincent F�ado; 
chief@fairhavenpolice.org; Chris Richard 
RE: COMING FESTIVAL 

Follow up 
Flagged 

Jerry, it was a pleasure meeting with you to discuss the upcoming Manjiro Festival. Its sounds very exciting. I am 
copying the department directors on this email with the request that they acknowledge to both you and me their ability 
to provide the services requested. Please let me know if we can be of any further assistance. Mark 

From: Gerald Rooney [mailto:gerry@wmfriendshiphouse.org] 
Sent: Tuesday, August 15, 2017 10:45 PM 
To: Mark Rees <mrees@fairhaven-ma.gov> 
Cc: Charles K. Murphy <cmurphy@fairhaven-ma.gov>; Robert J. Espindola <respindola@fairhaven-ma.gov> 
Subject: COMING FESTIVAL 

Mark, many thanks for coming to the meeting today. As regards the Oct, 7th festival, we would, hereby, 

make the following requests of the Town of Fairhaven. 

- use of the Town Hall facilities -Anne please put this on the September 5th agenda for approval

- service of the DPW for trash containers- Vinnie, (maybe add recycling containers as well?)

- placement of road barriers and police on duty -Vinnie and Chief Myers

- contribution of $1,000 from the Town resources for support of the event - Need an invoice detailing what

the money will be used for. 

- assistance of the Tourism Director, Chris Richards) for placement of vendors.-Chris

Given that this will be our 16th Manjiro Festival as well as the 30th year anniversary of the signing of the 

"Sister City" agreement with Tosashimizu we hope to put on a very special event. With all of the assistance 

from the Town, I'm confident that it will be a super day. 

Many thanks, 

Gerry 

Gerald P. Rooney, President & CEO 
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